
FINAL BILL REPORT
SB 5739

C 59 L 09
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description:  Revising provisions relating to renewing a concealed pistol license by 
members of the armed forces.

Sponsors:  Senators King, Hobbs, Holmquist, Kastama, Swecker, Sheldon, Morton, Shin, 
Berkey and Honeyford.

Senate Committee on Government Operations & Elections
House Committee on Judiciary

Background:  A concealed pistol license (CPL) is required when an individual carries a 
pistol concealed on his or her person. The fee for an initial CPL is $36 plus additional 
charges imposed by the Federal Bureau of Investigation, and it is valid for five years. The 
renewal fee for a CPL is $32, and an application for renewal may be made up to 90 days 
before or after the expiration date of the CPL. A renewal made after the expiration of the 
CPL carries a $10 penalty in addition to the renewal fee.  A licensee that has not renewed the 
CPL within 90 days after the expiration period must reapply for a new license. 

Summary:  The $10 penalty, for renewal of a CPL after expiration, does not apply to 
members of the armed forces who are serving outside the state of Washington when his or 
her CPL expires.  Application for renewal must be made within 90 days of returning to 
Washington State.

Votes on Final Passage:  

Senate 47 0
House 97 0

Effective:  July 26, 2009
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This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not a part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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